BUSINESS MEETING   FALL SEMINAR- EMBASSY SUITES, DUBLIN, OH SEPTEMBER 24, 2009
President Linda Lutts called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees, guests and went over the conference packet information.  The association had 105 people registered for this conference.  Linda reminded everyone to be sure and sign the attendance sheets with the area representative so you will get credit for attending.  She then introduced the area representatives and also recognized the new clerks.

Karen Woodward, chair of the education committee, gave a committee update.  The 2010 spring conference is with Kent State.  The dates for the seminar are April 21, 22, and 23, 2010.  She reminded everyone to be sure and have your point totals to your area representative no later than March 15, 2010.  She mentioned the executive board has decided to pay $50.00 towards each registration for Kent State.   Finally, she reminded everyone to be sure and fill out the evaluation forms for the speakers.   

Secretary Janice Speicher talked about the new clerks training.  The dates have not been scheduled at this time, but it is usually held the first Thursday and Friday of March at the Westerville Municipal Building.  Information about this training opportunity will be mailed early January 2010.  She also asked all attendees to check the membership list on the website and notify her of any changes.  She will be working on the new directories in preparation for distribution at the 2010 spring conference.  Janice presented the business meeting minutes from April 23, 2009.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes.  Joyce Remec moved to approve the minutes with a second from Jackie Fugett.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated September 24, 2009 with an ending balance of $24,429.53.  The report was filed for audit.  Marcia also mentioned the importance of getting the paperwork for membership or conferences to her ASAP.  She said you can even fax the information and take care of payment later--don’t feel like you need to wait for the check to get her the information.

Linda introduced Laura McLaughlin with the Supreme Court of Ohio.  Laura said the 2008 statistical summary is available on line and there is court reporting training scheduled for next week.

Linda called for the nomination slate for the officers for 2010 and 2011.  The slate reads:

Treasurer:  Marcia Soos; Secretary:  Janice Speicher; Vice President:  Kathy Dixon, 

   
Mary Ellen Foster, Ginny Wagner; President: Clyde Bellinger

No nominations were made from the floor and the slate was accepted as presented.  Linda asked the nominees to stand and briefly introduce themselves, after which ballot voting took place.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

At the 10:45 break, Linda announced the voting results.  The 2010 and 2011 officers are:



President:

Clyde Bellinger



Vice President:
Kathy Dixon



Secretary:

Janice Speicher



Treasurer:  

Marcia Soos

The officers will be sworn in tomorrow.

Respectfully submitted, 

Janice Speicher

Secretary

